Town of Stow
Selectmen Meeting Minutes 06-29-2021
Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm in Stow, Maine by James Wilfong.
Present
Selectmen: James Wilfong, Ray Ryan, Sheila Graves
Town Clerk: Christine Carone	Treasurer: Diana Davis	Secretary: Carrie Garland
Road Agent: 
Residents/Guests: 
Approval of Agenda: Agenda approved
Approval of Minutes: Minutes Approved
Clerks Business:  Pole permit came in and needs to be signed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasures Report: Warrant #25 was approved for $47,801.29
Open Issues: Both road signs have come in (Whidden Rd & Meadow Rd). Waiting on the poles.
James Wilfong spoke with a traffic engineer about the speed limits on town roads.  The roads need to have a speed limit put on them. The process for this: 1. Each road has to have an average speed established by the cars that travel on it. 2. You are allowed to reduce the speed up to 10 miles per hour once a miles per hour has been established. The selectmen agree that it is in the best interest of the town to pursue a traffic engineer to establish safe and reasonable speed limits on town roads. 
New Business: Sheila Graves was voted to be the General Assistance Contact for the town.
Selectmen went into executive session at 6:33pm
Selectmen came out of executive discussion 7:00pm
Public Comment: Carrie Garland from the Planning Board invited James Wilfong to their next meeting to discuss the comprehensive plan and survey. Next Planning Board meeting to be held on July 12, 2021 at 6:00pm.  


Meeting adjourned 7:00
Next meeting will be Tuesday July 13, 2021 at 6:00
Minutes submitted by Carrie Garland
